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Dear Sir,

I wish to object to the 35m Wind Turbine Application, ref 2014/0091/FUL, on land to the north-east of Copyhold Farm, Carr House Lane, Wrightington, Lancashire. and my reasons are:

Wrightington is an area with characteristics of low hills, ancient countryside, long distance views from high points, ancient woodlands and a high proportion of pasture providing a continuous green landscape. The introduction of a tall columnar construction would have a seriously detrimental effect on this landscape and would conflict with the aims of the West Lancashire Replacement Local Plan – Supplementary Planning Guidance – Updated 2007.

The introduction of an industrial type of structure such as a wind turbine into a rural area will cause serious damage to the visual amenity as enjoyed by residents and visitors. There are many footpaths around this area which are regularly used by walkers and runners. I believe that a wind turbine is an alien structure in the proposed area and will interfere with long distance views. This is particularly significant because of its eye-catching movement.

West Lancashire is a relatively developed county area and our limited Green Belt is constantly under threat from development. I hope the Council will resist further intrusion by wind turbines in order to maintain the openness which is the essential characteristic of the green belt .The large columnar structure of a wind turbine will not enhance the landscape and is at odds with the Council’s requirement to preserve the green belt as set out in the National Planning Policy Framework and embedded in the West Lancashire Core Strategy.

The proposed site for the turbine is very close to a number of dwellings. It will seriously affect their visual amenity and have possible negative health effects due to noise and flicker. Central Government policy is being developed with the Distances from Residential Premises  Bill which is proposing a minimum distance of 1500m for 50m-100m turbines. 

West Lancashire is being targeted by wind turbine companies because the lucrative feed-in tariffs produce high returns for the companies and the land owner. I support the search for renewable energy sources but request the Council to encourage other technologies  such as solar PV cells which are more acceptable to the population and less destructive of the environment in which we live.

Yours faithfully,
